
PH: 5996 1744  Bakewell St. 

PO Box 26 

Cranbourne 3977  

 

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline        

Enthusiasm) in their learning. CALENDAR  

COMING UP  

 

Thursday 7th—Monday 11th 

Remembrance Day Tokens for sale 
$1 each.  

 

Friday 8th November 

Grade 6 Graduation Tickets     
Order forms & payment due 

 

Monday 11th November 

Remembrance Day 

School as per usual 

 

Monday 11th November 

Book Fair Starts 

 

Tuesday 12th November 

Prep Transition # 3 

Student only session 11.45—1.30 

 

Wednesday 13th November 

School Swimming 

 

 

 

Issue 35 

6th November, 2019 

Word of the Week 

‘Handicap’—to add weight or time, length or distance to a 

competitor to make competition more equal 

 

 
The Melbourne Cup was held yesterday as it is every year.  
Did you know it is a handicapped race? 
Did you know that the practice of handicapping that is used in 
horse racing always appears  in some sports? Golf is a well known 
sport that applies handicaps to players. A handicap can be the 
addition of weight, score, time, distance or any variable that 
applies to the competition, with the purpose of creating a more 
equal competition. 
The intention of a handicap horse race is to give every horse a 
chance to win. The handicapper does this by allocating a certain 
weight that each horse must carry during the race. This weight is 
in the form of ballast carried in the saddle-bags. The better the 
horse, the bigger the weight it carries. Older horses also carry a 
heavier load, compared to younger animals. 
This principle is applied in many aspects of competition and seen 
on some TV shows.  Time is used as a handicap in competitions 
like the amazing race, cooking competitions and even Leggo 
Masters.  
Sometimes being the highest, strongest or fastest competitor is 
rewarded with a handicap.  

 
 
Cheryl Van Deursen   
 Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


From the Office    
 

We are experiencing        
difficulty contacting some 

parents during the day. 

 

If you have started a new 
job or changed your home 

or mobile number could you 
please ensure that you     

notify the school of your 
new numbers.  

 

CSEF Applications for 2020 

Applications for 2020 CSEF 
are now open. If you applied 

for CSEF in 2019 at          
Cranbourne Primary School 

you do not need to         
complete an application 

form for 2020.  

You only need to complete 
an application form if you 
are new to our school or 

your family circumstances 
have changed.  

Applications are available 
from the office.  

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Morgan H 

FB Harsh S 

FC Elly T 

 

JA Susan A 
JB Paige C 

JC - 

JD Abhi 

JE Julius 

 

MA Henil P 

MB Amelia K 

MC Allara 

MD Aarav 

 

SA Arfan 

SB Behroz 

SC Mehria 

SD Shenelly 

ICT - - 

 FA Tahlia W 

 SB Elias B 

 - - 

Ms Whittle MC Benjamin 

Mrs Bloomfield JB Benny D 

Mr Clydesdale JA Levi 

Mrs Fernand SB Ethan 

Principal  SC Dan M 

 

 

HAPPY      

BIRTHDAY TO 

 OUR  

 NOVEMBER 

BABIES! 

 

Paige Collins 

Travis Smith 

Rehmeet Mann 

Ryan Rukandin 

Tristan Lay 

Robabeh Mirzaei 

Daniel Abouri 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 

Community News 

Scholastic Book Fair is coming!! 

We are fortunate to have the Scholastic Book Fair returning to our school. 

The Book Fair is a great way to purchase books at reasonable prices, for your 

family to read at home. Reading encourages imagination, and  provides      

information—and it is a great way to relax! 

This is also a great opportunity to purchase books for gifts for Christmas, birthdays or special 

family events. Remember, sales at the book fair also support the school, with points to spend 

on books for the school library, and classroom  resources. 

The fair will run From Monday 11 November through to Thursday 14th November, 2019. 

See you there! 



 

  
  
  
  
  

      

Monday 4th Nov 
 
 
 

Tuesday 5th Nov 
 

Wednesday 6th Nov 
 
School Swimming 

Thursday 7th Nov 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 
 

Friday 8th Nov 
 
First Round of Grade 6 
Graduation Tickets due 

9th & 10th 

Monday 11th Nov 
 
Book Fair (in the library) 
- 3.15-3.45  

 

 

Tuesday 12th Nov 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 
 
Book Fair (in the library) 
- 8.30 till 8.50 
- 3.15 till 3.45 

 
Prep Transition # 3 
11.45—1.30 

Wednesday 13th Nov 
 
Book Fair (in the library) 
- 8.30 till 8.50 
- 3.15 till 3.45 
 
School Swimming 
 
 
 

Thursday 14th Nov 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 
 
Book Fair (in the library) 
- 8.30 till 8.50 
- 3.15 till 3.45 

 

Friday 15th Nov 
 
School Assembly 2.30pm 
in the Gym 

16th & 17th 

Monday 18th Nov Tuesday 19th Nov 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 

Wednesday 20th Nov 
 
School Swimming 

Thursday 21st Nov 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 

Friday 22nd Nov 23rd & 24th 

Monday 25th Nov Tuesday 26th Nov 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 
 
Prep Transition # 4 
11.45 to 1.30 

Wednesday 27th Nov 
 
School Swimming 

Thursday 28th Nov 
 
 

Friday 329h Nov 
 
School Assembly 2.30pm 
in the Gym 

30th & 1st  

Remembrance Day Tokens 

 

As Remembrance Day is nearing, we will again be selling Remembrance 

Day Tokens for $1 each. 

These tokens will be available for students to purchase at the beginning 

of recess and lunch time in Mrs Derix’s classroom. 

Proceeds from this appeal are used in the welfare work carried out by 

the RSL for Ex-service men, women and their families. 

 

Lest We Forget 



                      

          

Reading for pleasure unlocks the power of information and imagination and helps children discover 

who they are. Here’s what you can do to help children develop stronger reading skills and a love for 

reading: 

 

 Set the example. Let children see you read. 

 Have a collection of books in your home. Update this collection routinely to keep up with chang-

ing tastes and reading skills. 

 Purchase a book from the Fair and donate it to our school library. 

 Support our school’s Book Fair. Allow your children to choose their own books to read.  

 

The theme of our Scholastic Book Fair is Dino-Mite, where we hope you will Stomp, Chomp, and 

Read! It’s a fun reading event that brings the books kids want to read right into our school. It’s a won-

derful selection of engaging and affordable books for every reading level. Please make plans to visit 

our Book Fair and be involved in shaping your child’s reading habits. 

Book Fair dates:  

Monday 11 November 2019   3:15pm till 3:45pm 

Tuesday 12 November 2019   8:30am till 8:50am and 3:15pm till 3:45pm 

Wednesday 13 November 2019  8:30am till 8:50am and 3:15pm till 3:45pm 

Thursday 14 November 2019  8:30am till 8:50am and 3:15pm till 3:45pm 

 

We look forward to seeing you and your family at our Book Fair! Remember, all purchases benefit our 

school. 

 

Ms Martin 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few weeks ago, on October 25th we held our first Bandanna Day and 
wow what a great day it was! 

Our students looked fantastic wearing their bright coloured bandannas 
and free dress. 

 We raised nearly $1,200 with Sales of Bandanna’s and Gold Coin     
Donations! 

Thanks to everyone who supported this event and raised the      
awareness of the Canteen Organisation.  

 

 



 

DO YOU HAVE OR DO YOU KNOW A CHILD WHO IS DUE TO 

START PREP IN 2020? 

CHILDREN MUST TURN 5 BY APRIL 30TH IN THE YEAR THEY 

START PREP 

ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN FOR 2020 AND TRANSITION IS 

UNDERWAY.   

PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE AS SOON AS POSSIBLE TO           

ARRANGE ENROLMENT. 







 

Cranbourne Blue Light. 
 

 

 

 

DATE:  Friday 15
th

 November, 2019. 

Venue:      Cranbourne Public Hall 

                 Corner of High and Clarendon Street’s Cranbourne. 

 

NEW TIME:  6.00PM to 8.30PM 

 

AGES:  8 to 14 years. 

 

COST:  $5.00 

 

UNIFORMED POLICE IN ATTENDANCE ALL EVENING. 

 

NO PASSOUTS, PARENTS TO COLLECT IN PERSON FROM FRONT DOOR AT END OF DISCO. 

 

ANY ENQUIRIES TO Mark TOWNSEND ON  0438 097 046. 

 


